Waban Area Council

Meeting Minutes May 8, 2014, 7:30pm

Members in Attendance: Barbara Bower, Joe Corkery, Andreae Downs, Rena Getz, Sallee Lipshutz, Maureen Reilly Meagher, Christopher Pitts, Kathy Winters (members are referred to by their initials).

Aldermen in Attendance: John Rice

Other City Officials, State Consultants: Bill Steffens and Erin Pacileo of McMahon Associates (the firm that developed the traffic plan for Add-A-Lane from Kendrick to Rt. 9). Bill Paille, Director of Transportation for the City of Newton.

Other Attendees: Chris Steele, Nancy Greenwald, Margie Arons-Barron, James Barron, Marilyn Broyles, Isabelle Albeck, Gretchen Friend, Susan Jacobson, Mark Shooman, Sande Young, Monica Grinberg, Barbara Lischinsky, Sandra Lingley, Barbara Brustowicz, Beverly Berenson, Nancy Mansbach, Nancy Cohen, Judy Kohn.

- 1. **Minutes of April 10, 2014** meeting approved by unanimous vote.
- 2. **Burning Issues from Community.** Residents complained about trucks using and speeding on Quinobequin. **AD said she would look into who to call about the issue.**
- 3. **Add-A-Lane**. Director of Transportation Bill Paille and Bill Steffens of McMahon Associates gave a status update on the Add-A-Lane project.
 - Discussion of design as it addresses problems with Williams St (the office park).
 - AD raised issue of lack of sidewalks under the two Rt. 9 overpasses at Chestnut St. and Quinobequin.
 - Project website is on MassDOT. Bill Steffens urged residents to use the project website to raise any issues that come up during construction. Bill Paille said residents can also call 311 to raise issues and he will contact DOT directly with the issue.
 - Bill Paille said he would be willing to come regularly to WAC meetings to give updates and hear concerns.
 - Discussion of traffic counts. Bill Paille said traffic counts would be completed by June 13.
 - There is no set standard for what would trigger mitigation from DOT to Waban. Bill Paille said DOT has committed that they will monitor the traffic impact of the project and respond appropriately. Bill Paille expressed confidence in DOT and in the design of the project.
 - In response to a question, Bill Steffens assured residents that the contractor will not detour any traffic onto residential streets as a

- result of construction on Routes 9 and 128 during the Add-A-Lane project.
- Resident asked about building a needed footbridge on the Cochituate trail at the same time. Bill Steffens said that in order for that to be considered, would need to submit a design that would be approved by DOT and would need to have separate funding.
- The planned staging of the project is that the work will start at Kendrick St. and move from south to north, but contractor has the right to alter the staging.
- Bill Paille will come back to June 12 WAC meeting.
- 4. **Beacon St. Traffic Improvements (Angier and Zervas).** Bill Paille spoke of other improvements being considered as part of Angier project for Beacon St./Collins Rd. (sidewalks, traffic, street lighting), Beacon St. through Waban center (as far as they can get depending on how much money is left), and Zervas traffic issues.
- 5. Angier Sidewalk Improvement. Part of the money from the Angier project will be dedicated to improved pedestrian access. AD and BB have worked to compile a list of streets that need improved pedestrian access and have provided the list to Bill Paille. City engineers will take a look at the list and come up with possible solutions. BB and AD will provide CP with a write-up for posting on WAC site.
- **Angier.** Angier building update meeting occurred at 7pm and will continue to take place each month prior to WAC meeting for the duration of the project.
- **7. St. Philip Neri.** SL received update from Alexandra Ananth, who told her that the developer is not yet ready to present plans to the community but is hoping to present at the June 26 meeting of the Newton Historical Commission.
- **8. WLC.** On track to have voting occur at the WLC in the Fall. Working on improving the bathroom to make it handicap accessible.
- 9. **Zoning Relief Panel Discussion.** Discussion of May 1 WAC-sponsored presentation on zoning relief for housing developments. **Motion to prepare a survey of attendees to solicit feedback. 4-4 vote, motion did not carry.**
- **10. Consolidated Plan Update.** Chris Steele gave an update on this week's meeting on the Consolidated Plan. The handout from the meeting is available on the website. Also see www.newtonma.gov/conplan -- there is a survey for residents to fill out.

- **11. Duplicate Street Names**. Board of Alderman passed resolution in support of considering the request of the EMS Committee to rename duplicate streets and in support of considering alternative technological solutions. Information on the issue is up on the WAC website.
- **12. Friends of the Quinobequin**. MRM provided an update on cleanup day. MRM asked that WAC send a letter to Sen. Creem asking that a funding amendment be added to the state budget for improvement projects along Quinobequin. **Unanimous vote to approve sending such letter**. A copy of the letter is attached.
- **12. Zervas.** Ald. Rice provided quick update. AD discussed the Zervas Community Engagement Group. One priority of that group is to make the school design pedestrian and bike friendly.
- **13. Silent Auction**. SL gave update on Silent Auction.
- 14. Petition for enlarged WAC Catchment Area. SL described the need for volunteers to solicit signatures for enlarged WAC catchment area. Suggestion to connect with Newton Highlands and cross-reference the streets to determine which streets should be under which catchment. RG will work with SL on this.
- 15. E-Mail Communication. JC is researching best way for WAC to communicate via e-mail. Mail Chimp is a good free service, but e-mail lists on Mail Chimp are available to public unless the organization is a non-profit. Possible solution is for WIS (a non-profit) to maintain private WAC list and WAC can send emails through WIS. JC will continue to work on this and will provide a written update to the Council.
- **16. Tour de Newton.** SL looking for volunteers on June 15 to greet the cyclists.

Adjourn, 10:17pm

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Winters

Attachment:

Letter to Sen. Creem requesting funds for Quinobequin improvements

WABAN AREA COUNCIL

c/o Sallee Lipshutz, President 24 Radcliff Rd. Waban, MA 02468 www.wabanareacouncil.com

May 14, 2014

The Honorable Cynthia S. Creem Massachusetts State House Room 312A Boston, MA 02133

> Re: Request for Funding for Improvements to Charles River Reservation Between Routes 9 and 16

Dear Sen. Creem:

I am writing on behalf of the Waban Area Council to advocate for a funding amendment to be added through the state budget process for improvement projects along the Upper Charles River Reservation between Route 9 and Route 16. This section of the Upper Charles River Reservation, which is a source of enjoyment to many Newton residents, could benefit greatly from improvements supported by state funding.

The Waban Area Council has voted unanimously in support of this request, and through its committee, the Friends of the Quinobequin, is prepared to assist your office in any way. Please contact me at 617-965-1379 if there is anything we can do to help this process along.

We look forward to hearing from you and appreciate your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Sallee Lipshutz President, Waban Area Council